Prayer Letter Vol.45 February - March 2025



WAY OF THE CROSS BAPTIST CHURCH FRESH MEADOWS

Dear Praying Partner,

Thank you so much for your continued prayer and financial support. We are moving ever rapidly closer to Launch Sunday for WOTC of Fresh Meadows. It is so exciting to see how God is working. Let me first give you an update on WOTC and then our family.

Recently I drove down to Trenton NJ, and met with Pastor Tyrone Walker at Trenton Baptist Church/ StraightWay Baptist Church. Brother David Wilt who is a missionary here in NYC also, is working to establish a North East Church Planting helps organization. Brother Wilt and this group donated 50 Chairs to WOTC and Fresh Meadows Baptist Church. This is the Chinese Church Pastored by Bro. Kanon Bloom that we share



the church location with. They look so great in the church and its a tremendous blessing what Brother Wilt is doing. **Pray for them as they continue to serve God in new capacities**. He also recently gave Gospel Light Baptist Church in Jamaica a Pulpit and Remembrance Table. Speaking of GLBC in Jamaica, they have been such a blessing to us. We have so enjoyed serving with the Dices and all the folks of GLBC in preparation for our launch. This last week we met with several from the church and even some from other churches there and we assembled some of our door hanging bags. It was such a blessing. I brought a charge about how God's Word shall not



return void, and then we assembled roughly 3000 bags. Still many more to assemble in preparation for door knocking which will begin on May 1st. Would you please continue to pray with us that God would go before us in Fresh Meadows. A few groups have committed to coming and helping us in May and I am so very grateful for each on of you that are coming and the Churches that you are coming from. We will have roughly 30 days to hang and knock

15,000 doors, so if my math is mathing that is 500 doors a day. **Would you pray for strength and endurance for our family and all the groups coming to help?**

Our family is doing good. Jamie went through a stretch where her back was in constant pain. After chiropractic visits, and doctors, MRI's and X-Rays the conclusions were, well we don't know. We praise God for the days when there is no pain! I have had a go of it as of late also. I had a good bit of stomach pain and after test and trials we have come to the conclusion that I do have a few gallstones and what they call Non Alcoholic Cirrhosis of the Liver. Its a fancy way of saying you have fatty liver and its scarred your liver. I'm thankful for a medicine that is supposed to help with reversing the scarring and for Gods Providence to discover this so it can be addressed. **Would you continue to pray for us and the kids as we pour ourselves out here in NYC.**

you continue to pray for us and the kids as we pour ourselves out here in NYC. Our prayer is for fruit that may abound to your account!

Where to Send Support
Baptist International Missions Inc.
PO Box 9 Harrison TN, 37341
Missionary Number 1632

Sending Church
Way of the Cross Baptist Church
1640 Mt. Carmel Road
McDonough Ga, 30253

Prayer Requests

Preparations for Launch Sunday

Launch Sunday June 8th, 2025

God to go before us and soften hearts of those we will talk to in Fresh Meadows before launch Sunday

Jamie's continued growing in her piano playing

Lila, Mollie, and James's Schooling

God to provide laborers for the Harvest Field of NYC

Gospel Light Baptist Church and the Dice's

Fresh Meadows Baptist Church and the Bloom's

We are at 97% of our support please pray with us for the remaining 3%

Pray about coming as a church group to help canvas between May and June

Anniversary and Birthdays

Alan and Jamie's Ann. Dec. 22nd Alan's Birthday Sept. 22nd Jamie's Birthday Mar. 20th Lila's Birthday Aug. 11th Mollie's Birthday Oct. 9th James 's Birthday January 18th

